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August 6, 2024 

 

 

Licensing Assistance Team 

Division of Radiological Safety and Security 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission - Region I 

475 Allendale Road, Suite 102 

King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415 

 

RE: Notification of Future Change of Control – Radioactive Material License 37-17717-02 

 

Dear Sir/Madame: 

 

I am writing to inform the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission - Region I of TranSystem Corporation d/b/a 

Transystems Corporation Consultants Transystems intention to apply for authorization for change of control for 

Radioactive Materials License 37-17717-02.  This change is scheduled to happen in January of 2025. 

 

On 8-5-2024, Transystems Corporation signed an agreement with Gannett Fleming to merge the two Companies.  

These Companies will consolidate into one in January 2025.  Prior to this consolidation, both companies will 

operate independently with no modification to organization structure, financially responsibility, tax ID, etc.  There 

will be no name change, transfer of control or modification to gauge inventory/sources, storage location(s), 

personnel, etc. until the consolidation happens. 

 

In the upcoming months, Transystems Corporation and Gannett Fleming will develop a new brand for the 

consolidated business, as well as outline a new organizational structure and assign financial responsibilities.  Once 

these details are known, we will submit the required documentation pursuant to Regulations 10 CFR 30, !0 CFR 

40 and 10 CFR 70, as well as Nureg 1556 Volume 15 rev 1. 

 

If you need additional information, please feel free to contact me at your convenience. Thank you! 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
William Stenger, REM      

Radiation Safety Officer 

Asst. Vice President/Manager of Operations - Geosciences      
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